

HARRIS J. BOORAS

ORDER OF AHEPA

SUPREME LODGE HEADQUARTERS

Washington, D. C. April 22, 1946

Mr. Stilianos Kyriakides Hotel Minerva Huntington Avenue Boston, Massachusetts

My dear Mr. Kyriakides:

Although, by telegram as well as by telephone, I had the pleasure of greeting and congratulating you for your very high and glorious triumph, I thought it would be only proper to officially write to you and send you the salutations, greetings and best wishes of the Order of Ahepa. Your victory, in which we all share with pride, typyfies the greatness and glory of the immortal and heroic Hellenic people.

As I am leaving on Wednesday, for Texas and other parts, I do not know whether I shall have the pleasure of meeting you before my departure. As you perhaps know, the Order of Ahepa at the request of the Hellenic nation is now raising money throughout the country for the erection of a one thousand bed hospital in Athens. Because of your high standing, you could assist remarkably in this worthy undertaking and I would have liked to discuss plans with you so that you may tour the country with various Ahepa officials and not only assist in the drive but also add to our activities in the Justice for Greece Committee Movement in the United States.

Because of my present absence, I have asked Mr. John G. Carzis, executive director of the Ahepa Hespital and Justice for Greece Committee to confer with you so that some immediate arrangements may be made. I assume that many suggestions and opportunities are being presented to you, all of which can be discussed when Mr. Carzis meets you.

With my best wishes to you for greater triumphs in your life and looking forward to the pleasure of meeting you in the near future, I remain,

Most sincerely yours,

Harris J. Booras Supreme President